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Section 38 of the Road Traffic Act, 1994 as amended by the Public Transport Regulation Act, 2009 (Section 46)
MULLINABRO TRAFFIC CALMING SCHEME 2023

Existing Conditions
Mullinabro is served by the Local Primary Road LP3408, linking Ferrybank to large rural hinterland.  The road is within a 50kph speed limit and typically carried 1850 vehicles per day.  
There are a significant number of houses accessing this stretch of road, including a priority junction at the access to Mullinabro Woods.  A childcare facility is located near the Cloone Road Junction and other commercial and agricultural operations are also served by this road. 
85%ile speeds were measured as 56kph southbound (towards Ferrybank) and 72 kph northbound, with maximum speeds in excess of 100kph.
In 2021, Kilkenny County Council introduced speed ramps and while this did reduce vehicle speeds, the nature of the traffic using the road resulted in significant noise and vibration, which led to the removal of one ramp in 2022.  

Proposed Improvements
Kilkenny County Council proposes to remove the remaining ramp and install 12 no. concrete build outs at regular intervals that will act to reduce the apparent width of the road.  
A road marking regime will add to the effect of the build outs in maintaining a consistent road width along this part of the road.

A driver feedback sign displaying driver speeds will be erected on the northern side of the Cloone Road junction, to augment a similar side on the approach from the south.
Scheme Benefits
The introduction of the build outs and road markings will create more consistent carriageway width of 6m, and introduce a stronger urban appearance than the current arrangement.

The existing driver feedback sign has been effective in reminding drivers of their speed compared with the speed limit on the road.  The addition of another of these signs will further strengthen the message for drivers to reduce their speeds.
Design Criteria

The scheme shall be designed in accordance with the TII Design Manual for Roads and Bridges (DMRB) and the DTTAS Design Manual for Urban Roads and Streets (DMURS).
Funding

The proposed works are to be fully funded by the Department of Transport under the 2023 Safety Improvement Works on Regional and Local Roads.
Assessments

In accordance with the requirements of Article 120(1)(a) of the Planning and Development Regulations 2001 (as amended) and Section 50(1) of the Roads Act 1993 (as amended), the local authority has made a preliminary examination of the nature, size and location of the proposed development.  The authority has concluded that there is no real likelihood of significant effects on the environment arising from the proposed development and a determination has been made that an Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA) is not required.
Submissions 

Representations and observations are invited in respect of the proposed development. Submissions or observations with respect to the proposed development dealing with the proper planning and development of the area in which the development will be carried out may be made in writing to:

Tim Butler, Director of Services, Kilkenny County Council, County Hall, John Street, Kilkenny;

or may be submitted online at https://consult.kilkenny.ie.

The latest time and date for receipt of comments on the above scheme is 4pm on Wednesday 11th October 2023.
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